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accrued because the claim was not 
filed.) 

§ 1980.377 Future recovery. 
The proceeds of any amounts recov-

ered shall be shared in proportion to 
the amount of loss borne between RHS 
and the Lender. Although the Lender’s 
actual loss may be different than the 
amount on which loss settlement was 
based, the proportion of recovery shar-
ing must be based on the loss percent-
age upon which the loss payment cal-
culation was based. 

§§ 1980.378–1980.389 [Reserved] 

§ 1980.390 Interest assistance. 
In order to assist low-income bor-

rowers in the repayment of the loan, 
RHS is authorized to provide interest 
assistance payments subject to the 
availability of funds. Regardless of 
what date a borrower’s loan payment is 
due each month, interest assistance 
payments will be made by RHS directly 
to the Lender on or before the 15th day 
of the month in which the borrower’s 
payment is due. 

(a) Policy. It is the policy of RHS to 
grant interest assistance on guaran-
teed loans to low-income borrowers to 
assist them in obtaining and retaining 
decent, safe, and sanitary dwellings 
and related facilities as long as the 
borrower remains eligible for payments 
when funds are available for interest 
assistance. Interest assistance must be 
established for the borrower at the 
time the loan guarantee is authorized. 

(b) Processing interest assistance agree-
ments. The Lender will process the in-
terest assistance agreement and sub-
mit it to RHS for approval. 

(1) RHS will reimburse the Lender in 
the amounts authorized in exhibit D of 
FmHA Instruction 1980–D (available in 
any RHS office) for the cost of proc-
essing the agreement. The fee will be 
paid upon receipt of a valid agreement 
which has been coded as requiring a 
processing fee payment. The processing 
fee is payable when: 

(i) A new agreement is made with the 
borrower except at the time of loan 
closing. 

(ii) The borrower had an agreement 
for the previous year and a new agree-
ment is made for the current year. 

(iii) The borrower is eligible for but 
not presently on interest assistance 
and enters into a new interest assist-
ance agreement. 

(iv) The borrower has a change in cir-
cumstances which requires a revision 
to the current agreement. When the 
change in circumstances results in an 
agreement with less than 90 days re-
maining, the agreement for the subse-
quent year will be prepared at the same 
time. This action is considered one 
agreement. 

(2) A processing fee will not be paid 
when the revision to an existing agree-
ment is required due to an error on the 
part of the Lender or the borrower. 

(c) Amount of interest assistance. (1) 
The amount of interest assistance 
granted will be the difference between 
the monthly installment due on the 
promissory note eligible for interest 
assistance and the amount the bor-
rower would pay if the note were amor-
tized at the rate corresponding to the 
borrower’s income range as outlined in 
the master interest assistance agree-
ment. 

(2) The basis for the amount of inter-
est assistance for each loan is deter-
mined by the amount of interest assist-
ance authorized to the Agency as 
shown in exhibit D of FmHA Instruc-
tion 1980–D (available in any RHS of-
fice) and the note interest rate. 

(3) A borrower receiving a loan in a 
high cost area will be granted an addi-
tional 1 percent interest assistance in 
order to assist the borrower up to the 
maximum rate in exhibit D of FmHA 
Instruction 1980–D (available in any 
RHS office). 

(i) The Administrator may designate 
an area as a high cost area for interest 
assistance purposes. Such designation 
may be granted when the State Direc-
tor makes a written request for it and 
provides documentation that low-in-
come borrowers in the area could not 
afford to purchase a dwelling under the 
interest assistance table in exhibit D of 
FmHA Instruction 1980–D (available in 
any RHS office). The area must also be 
designated by HUD as a high cost area. 
The amount of additional interest as-
sistance for high cost areas is 1 per-
cent; however, in no case will more in-
terest assistance be granted than the 
amount necessary to reach the lowest 
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